Annual Meeting of the Windemere Township - March 12, 2019

The meeting was called to order at 8:33 PM by Clerk, Scott Danelski. Others present were Treasurer,
Ron Mossberg.

The Clerk called for a nomination of a moderator. Motion by Vern Anderson, seconded by Abe Mach to
nominate Alan Overland as moderator of the 2019 Windemere Township Annual Meeting. Motion
Passed.

ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES :

The Clerk read the 2018 Windemere Township Annual Meeting minutes. Motion made by John Menke,
second by Phill White to approve 2018 Windemere Township Annual Meeting minutes. Motion passed.

JOINT TREASURER & CLERK’S REPORT :

Treasurer Ron Mossberg presented the 2018 joint Treasurer & Clerk’s Report to the electorate. Motion
by John Menke, seconded by Abe Mach to approve the 2018 Joint Treasurer & Clerk’s Report. Motion
passed.

2020 WINDEMERE TOWNSHIP LEVY :

Treasurer Ron Mossberg presented to the electorate the Windemere Township Board of Supervisors
recommended 2020 township levy. Discussion followed. Motion by Phill White, seconded by John
Menke to approve the Board of Supervisor’s recommended 2020 levy of $400,000.00 placed into the
township’s Road & Bridges Fund. Motion passed.

2019 WINDEMERE ANNUAL ELECTION RESULTS :

Moderator, Alan Overland read the 2019 Windemere Township election results to the electorate. There
was a total of 144 votes cast during the 2019 township election. Pete Steen was elected as a
Windemere Township Board Supervisor for a 4-year term expiring on January 1%, 2023 with 119 votes.
There were also 6 write-in votes for Board of Supervisor and 19 under-votes. Ron Mossberg was elected
as Windemere Township Treasurer for a 4-year term expiring on January 1%, 2023 with 121 votes. There
were also 6 write-in votes for Treasurer and 17 under-votes. For Windemere township ballot question
#1 — Shall the first Tuesday after the first Monday in November be designated as the date of the
Windemere Township General Election? The question was approved with 121 votes for and 22 votes
against, with 1 under-vote.
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2020 ANNUAL MEETING :

The 2020 Windemere Township Annual Meeting was discussed. Since the township ballot question #1
was passed setting the date of the township’s annual election to be moved to November, the annual
meeting start time can be adjusted. Motion by Mark Salmon, seconded by Lois Latham to hold the 2020
Windemere Township Annual Meeting on March 10%, 2020 6:30 PM in the Windemere town hall
located at 91546 Military Road Sturgeon Lake, MN. Motion passed.

CHARITABLE DONATIONS :

The topic of the 2019 Windemere township charitable donations was presented to the electorate.
No discussion. No action taken.

ZONING UPDATE :

Zoning Administrator, Phil White presented the Zoning Department update to the electorate. In January
2019 the Windemere Township Board of Supervisors approved the switching of roles in the Zoning
Department. Phill White is now the Windemere Township Zoning Administrator and Ryan Clark is now
the Windemere Township Assistant Zoning Administrator.

ROAD UPDATE :

The annual road update was given by Road Supervisor, Pete Steen to the electorate. Palon Road
construction is expected to resume in the spring of 2019 with the completion of Phase-1 of the Palon
Road Improvement Project (TP 17-01) to conclude sometime during the summer of 2019. The
engineering has begun for road improvement projects on Harmony Lane, Sturgeon Island Road and
Parkview Drive.

FIRE DISTRICT UPDATE :

The annual Fire District Update was given by Supervisor, John Wesely to the electorate. Wesely stated
he is not aware of any increase in the cost fire protection for Windemere Township. The cost for fire
protection for Windemere Township in 2018 was $83,500.00.

MOOSE LAKE WINDEMERE SANITARY SEWER DISTRICT (MLWSSD) UPDATE :

The Moose Lake Windemere Sanitary Sewer District (MLWSSD) update was given by Henry Gretsfeld to
the electorate. MLWSSD contracted with Visu-Sewer to conduct some grouting & lining of some
sections of the sewer pipe in 2018.
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Visu-Sewer completed a large portion of the sewer system during 2018 and MLWSSD plans of having the
vendor come back in 2019 so complete some additional repairs and lining of the remaining portions of
the system. New pumps and rail system were installed in October 2018 on the Kenwood North Lift
Station which is located on the north end of the system. Water infiltration has been occurring on the
Kenwood North area during heavy rain events. The main sewer line has been scoped with not major
issues found. MLWSSD is considering scoping home owner’s lateral lines to determine the contributing
factor. The MLWSSD held their budget meeting in September 2018 and voted unanimously to not
increase the levy for 2019. The MLSSD levy for 2019 will remain $89,284.00.

HOSPITAL DISTRICT UPDATE :

The Hospital District update was given by Kelly Goeb to the electorate. Kelly explained that the 2019
levy for Windemere Township will likely not change, but that the final determination of the Windemere
Township 2019 levy is unknown until the Hospital District Board holds their annual budget meeting
which is tentatively scheduled to be occur sometime during the summer of 2019.

OTHER :

Lois Latham was present and inquired as to how much gravel remained in the township pit and would be
available to be crushed and made into class-5 gravel. Discussions followed. At this time, it could not be
determined how much gravel remains in the pit.

Doreen Mossberg was present and commented about the political signs placed in the County Road
R.0.W.s. Discussion followed. Comments were made and it was explained that the Pine County Road
Supervisor stated that there is a state statute regarding signs placed inside the road R.0.W., but they do
not enforce the law if the signs to not impede the line-of site for motorist and if they are taken down
immediately following the election. The Pine County Road Supervisor stated that it is very hard to
enforce the statute due to many other signs and obstructions also being placed inside the road R.O.W.
such as fences, real estate signs, garage/rummage sale signs, etc.

ADJOURN :

With no further township business to discuss. Motion by Henry Gretsfeld, seconded by Phill White to
adjourn the 2019 Windemere Township Annual Meeting at 9:50 PM. Motion Passed.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED : Moderator :

Windemere Township Clerk, Scott Danelski Alan Overland
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